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HAPPY NEW YEAR

Next Meeting
There is no West Plains Car Club Meeting in January. The next meeting of the Car Club

will be on Thursday February 2nd. The location for the February meeting has not been
decided, but the location will be in the February newsletter. The committee for West Plains
Car Club Car Show will be discussed at the February meeting.

[ast Meeting

The December meeting was held at Rubydoo's Event Center on Thursday, December Ist.

and was our Christmas Dinner. We did not have a drawing for door prizes.

Other Events

Cruise Ins will be starting once the weather warms up.

It is with great sadness we report the passing of one of our lifetime members.
Paul Wicker passed away in November. We will surely miss him and our thoughts and
prayers go his family.



Winterize Your Collector Car
Article by Chris Wilson

The winds of November may not quite be howling, as the song goes, but winter will still be coming sooner
rather than later, and with it all of the usual preparations: having the pilot light on the furnace checked,
putting away the patio furniture, making sure the fireplace and chimney are clean and ready for use, and
storing your collectible car.

Collector cars are not the only cars stored for winter, of course, but because cars and trucks are meant
tobe driven on a regular basis, classics that are cnly on the road for a short while each year are even
more prone to problems caused by prolonged disuse than conventional street vehicles. Here, then, are a
few precautions to help ease your collectible car through its winter hibernation:

1. Fill’er Up. Keep the fuel system protected by adding a container of fuel stabilizer to the gas
tank and also filling the tank completely. Once the stabilized fuel has been added, take the car
around the block a few times, to let it work through the system. Do this just before you store
that car.

2. Time for an Oil Change. Change the filter as well as the oil itself, and be certain that you
choose an oil that offers corrosion protection.

3. Bolster your Battery. Keep the battery from dying over the winter by hooking up a charger.

4. A Tire-some Issue. The best option for over-wintering a collector car is to store it on jack
stands, but if you don't have this ability, and don’t want to remove the wheels, you should
reduce the air pressure in the tires, which will help reduce the strain on the suspension
system.

5. Surface-ing. Protect your paint job by thoroughly washing, drying, and waxing your car. As
well, wash and dry any of the vinyl, leather, or rubber inside the car, and consider coating the
seats and armrests with preservative to prevent cracking if you live in a cold, dry climate. Rust
inhibitor can be applied to any unpainted metal surfaces, as well. Then, cover the car with a
breathable cloth cover - not plastic, as the latter will only trap any condensation and
encourage rust. Also, if your vehicle is a convertible, make sure you store it with the top up.
This adds protection for the inside of the car, as well as preventing the soft top from shrinking.

6. Animal Control. The cloth cover mentioned above will keep rust at bay, but to keep small
furry animals from turning your car into their castle, stash mothballs inside the car, and under
the dashboard, and make sure you cover the tailpipe as well.

7. Insurance Issues. Make sure your car is adequately insured. There are discounts for low-
use, low-mileagevehicles that will help offset any premiums charged because the car is a
classic and has extra value. Consult your insurance agent for the best plan, and if your car is
over fifteen years old, be sure to ask about special “collector’s policies.”

Storing a car for winter doesn’t have to include shrink-wrapping the vehicle inside an impervious cocoon,
and chances are that by following these tips your car will be perfectly fine in your own garage. However,
for added security, you may want to consider special collector car storage facilities, where you can rent
space in an environmentally controlled, weather-proof building. See the latest car reviews because either
way, your car will be ready to roll when Spring brings the return of warm weather, and sunny days meant
for dropping the top and taking a drive.
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January Birthdays

Baston 1-1

Linda Kutter 1-1
Krlly Crabtree 1-7

Calva Jones 1-11
Stacey Silva 1-22
Diane Brown 1-29

Colleen Harbison
Ashley Bray

Ken Kutter

Anna Temple
Gene Stanley

January Anniversaries

Charles & Carolyn Vonalmen 1-23

Dixon Dental Lab, Inc.

Ron Dixon

6874 US Hiway 160 E.
West Plains, MO 65775

255-1040
Toll Free 877-220-2627

Ron Dixon, Jr.

1-1
1-6
1-8
1-11
1-23
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Travis Dixon
Store Manager

Phone (417) 256-4941
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Dave Walters

Classic Chevy Club of Springfield
1390 North Rockingham Ave.
Nixa, MO. 65714
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BioMedical Services, LLC

George Reinholdt, CBET
Medical Equipment Specialist

4931 County Road 8920
West Plains, MO 65775

417-257-8293
Fax 417-256-0094
gbr@centurytel.net



